Dr. Paul Dudley White 115 Juniper Road Belmont, Mass. Naples, Italy 30 May 1964

Dear Paul:

We have just sent off a birthday note to Martha (who is still in school in Switzerland) and this is to wish you too the best kind of day for June 6th. Having had a few birthdays myself I know that there comes a time when such anniversaries arouse mixed feelings but birthdays are very special days and Margaret and I send you all the appropriate greetings plus affectionate thoughts beyond those spelled out in the commercial greeting cards.

By now you should be catching up on some of the sleep lost on the last big trip. I came on here direct from Tokyo and was more than a little bit fatigued on arrival; the JAL plane was packed and I got stuck in the middle of 3 tourist seats for a total of 16 hours in the air Tkyo- Anchorage- Copenhagen.

Albert Baer was certainly busy "promoting" in Japan and I hope that something comes of those efforts. In Japan as in most other countries the big initial problem is the tax situation. The doctors are essential but perhaps at this stage the biggest help will come from lawyers and people in government. If in each country a few really big business operators get busy and feel a personal interest the Foundation will really bloom.

I expect we shall meet in Prague and Helsinki. It seems likely that a very good group will gather in Halsinki and I believe that there will be some accomplishment beyond the usual 10-minute papers.

Again with all best wishes to you and Ina,

As ever.